
AT A SPECIAL MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 10:30 a.m.

on Tuesday the 18th day of June, 2019.

 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman







Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman (arrived at 10:45 a.m.)
                                        James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Joseph P. Pedi, Town Clerk




Ronald Clum, Town Accountant

       MOTION made at 10:31 a.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Special Meeting.

       Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman Presutti – yes; 
Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole purpose of this special meeting is to receive and review the professional audit on the Town finances for the year 2018.  The audit was conducted by RBT, a limited liability partnership located on Racquet Road in the Town of Newburgh.  RBT was represented at this meeting by Jennifer R. George, CPA, a partner.

Ms. George noted that there were no items in our financials which came to their attention.

Some of the highlights they noted:

· Our General Fund had a fund balance of $10.2 million, an increase of $731,876.
· Our Highway Fund had a fund balance of $1.5 million, an increase of approximately $233,242 from the prior year.
· We are continuing to be very fiscally responsible in keeping expenditures below budget limits.
During 2018, the Town adopted the 2019 budget within the Two Percent Cap limit for the

Real Property Tax Levy Growth Factor,

The representatives of RBT presented the Town Board and the Town Clerk with the actual financial report, dated December 31, 2018.  In addition, they presented a Report to the Board also dated December 31, 2018 which details the procedures for the audit.  The Report indicates there were no disagreements this year.  The Town Clerk indicated that both of these documents would be filed with the minutes of this meeting in his office and would be available to the general public upon request.

MOTION to adjourn made at 10:56 a.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman 
 Presutti
VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 10:56 a.m.
Financial Audit 2019
Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

Joseph P. Pedi

Town Clerk
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